
  

Includes the Cities of Altoona, Chippewa Falls, and Eau Claire, the Village of Lake Hallie, and the Towns of  
Anson, Brunswick, Eagle Point, Hallie, Lafayette, Pleasant Valley, Seymour, Tilden, Union, Washington, and Wheaton 

 

Minutes of the Chippewa-Eau Claire Metropolitan Planning Organization  
Transportation Technical Advisory Committee 

 
Meeting held virtually using Zoom, Wednesday, April, 16th, 2025, 1:30 p.m. 
 
Members present: Doug Clary – Chippewa County Planning, Taylor Greenwell - City of Altoona Planning, Christien 
Huppert – Altoona Engineering, Brandon Cesafsky - City of Chippewa Falls Public Works, Brad Hentschel - City of 
Chippewa Falls Planning, Ned Noel – City of Eau Claire Planning, Al Rinka – City of Eau Claire Engineering, Katrina 
Running – Eau Claire Transit, Wesley Vleck – Town of Brunswick, John Ailie – Town of Seymour, Jennifer Meyer - Town of 
Union, Janelle Henning - Town of Washington, Chris Michels - WisDOT 
 
Staff present: Eric Anderson & Edwin Rothrock - Chippewa-Eau Claire Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO), Scott 
Allen – West Central Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission 
 

Minutes 
1. Mr. Eric Anderson called the meeting to order at 1:31 pm. 

2. Introductions were made. 

3. The minutes of January 8th, 2025, MPO TAC meeting were approved by all present following a motion by Ms. Henning, 
seconded by Mr. Cesafsky. 

4. Mr. Eric Anderson presented Amendment #8 (Projects) to the 2024-2028 Transportation Improvement Plan for the 
Chippewa-Eau Claire MPO. A motion to recommend this amendment be adopted by the MPO Policy Council was 
made by Mr. Rinka, seconded by Mr. Greenwell, and all members present voted “Aye.” 

5. Mr. Eric Anderson presented an update on progress and timing for the ongoing upcoming Long Range 
Transportation Plan project. This update included highlights from the online survey and Public Meeting held in 
Altoona, Eau Claire, and Chippewa Falls. He thanked the entities that make up the MPO for their strong support 
which led to over 1100 responses to the online survey. Mr. Anderson also discussed the draft Vision and Goals 
section of the Plan.   

6. Other Business – none 

7. Established next meeting date tentatively as August 13th, 2025. 

8. At 2:06 pm, a motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Vleck, seconded by Ms. Running, and passed by all. 


